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Memo   [BUDGET SENSITIVE]    

Date: 15 March 2019 

To: Hon Dr David Clark, Minister of Health 

CC: Dr Ashley Bloomfield, Director General, Ministry of Health 

From: Maree Roberts, Deputy Director General, System Strategy and Policy 
Fergus Welsh, Chief Financial Officer, Corporate Services 

Subject: Budget 2019 advice ahead of your meeting with the Minister of Finance on 19 March 
2019  

For your: Noting 

 
Purpose 
 
1) You have a meeting with the Minister of Finance on 19 March 2019 regarding Budget 2019 

initiatives. This memo provides you with advice for that meeting and responds to issues you 
discussed with officials on 13 March. It also contains an A3 detailing the individual Budget 2019 
initiatives that have been proposed, an A3 summarising the whole Vote Health Budget 2019 
package and an A3 detailing the mental health Budget 2019 bids. 

 
Requested Advice 
 
2) You requested the following advice on 13 March 2019: 

 
a) When did the Ministry of Health move from measuring elective surgeries to measuring planned 

care? 
i) During 2018/19, we amended the language of ‘Electives’ to ‘Planned Care (Electives)’. 

This was done as an early signal of our intended future approach to focus the programme 
on a more comprehensive set of interventions, being more focused on what was delivered 
rather than where the intervention took place (ie, greater range of facilities and ability to 
treat people in less-intensive care settings). 
 
While the language has changed in 2018/19, at this point, the definition of what is counted 
as ‘Planned Care (Electives)’ is currently the same as what was ‘Electives’ in 2017/18, and 
it is this definition that has been used to contract DHB delivery in 2018/19. 
 
Advice is being provided to you in March on recommended changes to support Planned 
Care, which includes a proposed definition change. It is anticipated that, if supported by 
you, this would ‘go live’ from 1 July 2019. The Planned Care Budget 2019 bid for growth in 
delivery is based on the proposed new approach, reflecting the investment required to 
continue to grow service delivery in line with demographic changes 

 
b) What level of funding is required to keep VLCA primary care consultation co-payments at no 

more than $19? In addition how does the Vote Health funding component of primary care 
compare to the ACC component? 








